
DOVER DISTRICT COUNCIL

REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR (OPERATIONS AND COMMERCIAL)

DOVER JOINT TRANSPORTATION BOARD – 21 FEBRUARY 2019

PROPOSED LIMITED WAITING: ELIZABETH STREET, DOVER

Recommendation:

The Board is asked to agree that:

The limited waiting proposal detailed in this report be formally advertised and, in 
the event that no objections are received, be recommended for sealing by Kent 
County Council so as to bring it into effect.  Any objections received in respect of 
the formal advertisement will be referred back to a future meeting of this Board, 
for further consideration, prior to making any final recommendations.

Contact Officer:   Gordon Measey Ext 42422

1. Elizabeth Street in Dover is a popular place for lorries to park in the evenings, despite 
there being double yellow lines.  In doing so, the lorries periodically obstruct the 
entrance to the private car park belonging to a local gymnasium creating problems for 
its customers.  The placement of traffic cones and provision of a “Keep Clear” marking 
haven’t addressed the on-going problems. 
 

2. It is proposed that some of the existing yellow lines in the road be converted to limited 
waiting as shown as Appendix A to this report.  It’s hoped that the daytime and evening 
occupation of the space by cars will deny the space for lorries to park and encroach 
across the entrance of the car park.  It will also provide additional daytime parking for 
cars and motorcycles.

3. Officers from Kent County Council and the Gymnasium owner have both been 
consulted and support the proposal.

4. The Board is asked to agree that the proposal detailed in this report be formally 
advertised.

5. Evaluation of options available to the Board:

 To implement the proposal as shown in Appendix A.
 To agree to advertise an amended or alternative proposal.
 To withdraw the proposal. 

Background Papers

Parking Services Files

Consultation Statement

The Portfolio Holder for Access and Licensing has been consulted on the proposal 
outlined in this report.  



  Attachments

Appendix A - Proposed Provision of Limited Waiting Place, Elizabeth Street, Dover 

 
ROGER WALTON 

Strategic Director (Operations and Commercial)

The officer to whom reference should be made concerning inspection of the background papers is the 
Parking Operations Manager, Dover District Council, White Cliffs Business Park, Dover, Kent CT16 3PJ.  
Telephone:  (01304) 821199, Extension 42422


